New Editor-in-Chief sought for LMS Newsletter

The LMS seeks someone with broad mathematical interests, who is passionate about communicating mathematics and supporting the Society, to become Editor-in Chief of the LMS Newsletter, starting in May 2021.

The LMS Newsletter has several purposes. It aims to provide a sense of identity, community, and connection for the Society's members. It is a channel for communicating the power, beauty and value of mathematics and mathematical research by disseminating new mathematical ideas and information. It also seeks to make transparent the Society and its workings.

The main duties of the Editor-in-Chief, who is ultimately responsible to the Society's Council, are:

- overseeing the commissioning of content for the mathematical features section
- overseeing the sourcing of material for other sections
- signing off on the content and layout for each bi-monthly issue
- chairing, leading and coordinating support from the Newsletter Editorial Board

In addition to the Newsletter Editorial Board, the Editor-in-Chief also works closely with, and is further supported by, members of the Society's staff.

This role is unremunerated, although reasonable expenses will be paid. The role requires a time commitment of approximately one day a week on average, year-round.

Back issues of the Newsletter are available on the Society's website <u>here</u>.

For further information about this role, including attributes sought and how to apply, please contact the Executive Secretary Caroline Wallace at caroline.wallace@lms.ac.uk. Applications will close on 1 April 2021.